
 

 

PROPOSAL 

 

Issue: 

When the Town of Yorktown and Mount Pleasant Township reorganization took effect on 

January 1, 2013 there continued to be two distinct taxing districts.  The rural service district 

(former township) does not contribute property taxes to the Motor Vehicle Highway Fund, 

Parks Fund, General Fund, Cemetery Fund, Debt Service Fund, or Cumulative Capital Fund.  The 

town provides services such as parks and cemetery maintenance to all citizens within the 

reorganized Town and relies on a portion of property taxes to provide many of these services. 

 

Proposal: 

The proposed parcels for reclassification into the Town Service District are contiguous to the 

current urban area and receive benefit from town services.  

 

 

 

 

 


